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October 3, 2025 

7th Line Improvements – Yonge Street to 

20th Sideroad 

Construction Notice 

Dear Resident, 

Tatham Engineering Limited was retained by the Town of Innisfil to complete the detail design 

and construction supervision of the 7th Line Improvements from Yonge Street to 20th Sideroad. 

The Town of Innisfil has awarded the construction contract to Georgian Paving Ltd. (a division 

of Miller Paving Ltd.). Work will include replacement of road crossing culverts, widening of the 

road to accommodate a 1.5 fully paved shoulder for active transportation, and new asphalt 

pavement. 

Construction Schedule and Working Hours 

The Contractor is scheduled to mobilize on October 14, 2025, and works are anticipated to be 

completed in 10 weeks (weather depending).  Working hours are anticipated to be between 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm. Some work on Saturdays may be required.  While the contract states a 

substantial completion date of mid-November, depending on the weather, the contractor 

may be required to return in the summer of 2026 to complete any remaining works, such as 

paving the surface course asphalt (2nd coat) as it is temperature sensitive.  

 

Public Road Access and Traffic Disruptions 

Traffic disruptions will occur during construction. Driveway access to your residence or  

business will be maintained throughout construction, except for temporary  

disturbances during driveway culvert replacement and restoration, if  

required. Please refrain from parking your car on the road during  

construction hours. For temporary driveway disturbances, the  

Contractor will advise where to park.  A full closure  

of the road is scheduled with access to local  
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traffic permitted only. Detours will be set up for 6th Line as required for through traffic. The 

school bus consortium, waste services, and emergency services shall be notified and 

coordinated by the contractor accordingly.  Notices of any changes to the road closures or 

detours will be provided with as much notice as possible.  

 

Additional Information 

Due to the nature of construction, load noise and dust may occur during daytime hours. We 

thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. Should you have any questions or 

concerns related to this project, please contact the undersigned or Customer Service at either 

705-436-3710 or https://innisfil.ca/en/my-government/customer-service.aspx. 

 

Contract Administration 

Tatham Engineering Limited  

Trevor Stapleton  

Tel: 705-717-0550 

Email: tstapleton@tathameng.com 

 

 

 
 

https://innisfil.ca/en/my-government/customer-service.aspx

